

## Sunday April 10th Meeting Notes

In attendance: Shawna, David, Holly, Deb, Derrick, Dana, Tracy

### Baldwin Blast - Shawna

- What has been done? A flyer has been made it's a go!
- What are the next steps? Flyer needs to be handed out to appointed coaches before or after games and send flyer out electronically too.
  - A format for the brackets needs to be made/created, who knows how to do this, what type of bracket should we go with
  - Deadline is June 1st to sign up for the Blast
  - Invite: Menomonie, SCC, Chippawa Falls, Clear Lake, Hayward
- Cost for team registration this year. \$140 per team, across the board
- Vendors/items to sell? YES!! Ask if they give a cut? If no cut we are ok and would still like them
- What do you need Shawna that we can help with? Food-getting donations from Kwik Trip or other vendors- Deb will cover this
- Raffel baskets- Julliana and Shawna

### U6/U8 parent meeting: April 19<sup>th</sup> 6:30 and 7:15

- Deb will grab items from the concession stand. Deb, Holly, Dana, Shawna
- What needs to be done? Holly- Make a flyer/hand out for coaches training/concussion training background check, 4v4 grassroots, all are on the web page. Will also lead the meeting. Team lists and color, locations, lesson plans, demosphere
- What are the current number and how many teams? Not yet, Change late registration date to 14th-ED
- Can we reach out to previous parents to coach before the meeting to get them on board?
- Teams and locations
- Review Holly's U6 & U8 Plans...can we hand these out at the parent meeting? Yes they will be ready for parent meeting
- Date for training the parents on what to do with the plans. They can bring their kids and get a few quick hands-on lessons? April 21<sup>h</sup> 6:45 at millpond- give bag for Woodville practice gear
- Maysa info to send out for parent meeting. Holly will help you. Be stern that we do not have enough, and coaches training date and time -Holly and email Ed to change registration end date

### Uniform distribution

- Where are we at with the orders? U10-14 are all ordered, shirts got off the boat 😊 . Plenty of socks. U6U8 will be ordered close to registration date closing
- Is Sarah Monson charge of this? Deb can train her in. - Shawna is going to do this

### Communication

- Universal communication app. - possibly leave it up to the individual coach? Push Demosphere at least for weather
  1. Coaches need to make sure that parents can communicate with just the coach.
- Is there anything we can do to make it easier for Maysa? Separate info board email and then add Maysa with final information. Make a draft then when its finalized send it out
- Monthly calendar on the website - we can put anything on it we just need to email Ed. Quick visual

### U10-14 Coaches

- Are any more needed? Short on U12 for 2 teams
- Coaches assistant verses assistant coaches - may help parents feel less intimidated about helping by switching out wording.
- Highschool boys help with assistant coaching during the week and reefing on the weekend? Brandon J, Deb will ask some HS boys to help during the week to assistant coach
- Deb and Mauritz are working to get more coaches

## Coordinators- ANOTHER TIME

- Coach coordinator - help to keep track of who has taking course and needs reimbursement, etc.
  2. Suggestion on who to ask to take this on?
- Referee coordinator - they line up refs for all the games, submit weekly report to Steve so refs can get paid, have the refs planned out in advance. Ask Patrick- add a "team" of refs into Demosphere or Signup.com
  3. We need a list of refs and all contact information that we can pass off to one person.
  4. Suggestion on who to ask to take this on?
  5. Keep tract of who has completed the ref course
  6. Encourage all refs to have their own uniform, whistle, etc.

## Registration next year

- Make it possible to pick practice location in registration - Ed said we can add a button to select the location
- Improvements for next year? What could make things run smoother?

## David

- Registration Reports - comparing last year with this year and submit reports.- Only about 10 down from last year
- Hayward Invitational Weekend. There are no games scheduled on Saturday June 4th because of the Hayward Invitational tournament. We've been invited to the Hayward Invitational on June 4th, but it's a two hour drive and there may be a registration fee for each team. As an alternative, I think we should consider doing BW vs. BW home games that weekend. We have plenty of teams to make it happen. U10 & U12 could all do doubleheaders and U14 can get in a single game. Underlined is a go, will use this time to promote parade

## Update on parks and recs -Deb

- New things coming - dumpster, paint in the men's bathroom, hand dryers
- Update on the cement floor in concession stand- Might fix mens room floor and painting floors after season
- Spanish league using the fields- likely not playing on the fields if so they will get charged to use the fields
- Porta potties- 28 day cycle , call to let them know when we are finished with it. Bill is being sent to Steve

## Update on field striping - Kirk

- What is needed?- nothing
- Set a date to strip- Set up with David already, striping on Saturday 16th
- People to help measure and string lines - not needed David has this already set up
- Paint and striper are in
  7. Only used by the club since it was paid for by the club
- Ask Kirk if he wants to train in someone new
- We will NOT be lending out this striper out
- Net clips are on the way for when the goals are finished possibly order more for other nets

Update on U12 goals - Kirk- supplies have finally arrived they should be done before our first game but not for practice

Derrick will be ordering trophies, and metals now



Maysa is coordinating parades

Sarah Bowen could help with

decoration for this. Deb will order business cards for parades and buy the candy

Derrick is looking into other things we can throw

Ed- Change Steves email on the web page to his personal account [944cabsp@gmail.com](mailto:944cabsp@gmail.com)

Next meeting in the Concession Stand after practice May 3<sup>rd</sup>

Baskets, parade,

Holly

David

Derrick

Deb

Shawna

Maysa

Ed

Julianna

To discuss at another time.